



I wish to thank you very much for your decision in this matter and assure you that we will govern ourselves accordingly in the future.

Truly yours,

TRANQUILLE FARM

J.H.M oore.

P. H. Moore Superintendent of Farms.

PHM: HGR

F

62916

Oct. 4,1945. Sir: With reference to recent purchase of tomatces from a Japanese in Kamloops, I think it would be better if future purchases were not made from per-sons of this nationality, even if it involves a slight increase in cost. Yours faithfully, Deputy Provincial Secretary. P. H. Moore, Esq., Farm Superintendent, . Colony Farm, Essondale, B.C. W:T.

Oct. 4,1945. Personal. Dear Pete: The enclosed official letter is merely for the record. The fact is that I do not think it will look well when we see the Japanese name in the Public Accounts. The matter is not of great importance, but at the same time, in view of the general opinion in respect to the Japanese it does not look well to see the Government purchasing from these people. There is no need to reply. Yours faithfully, Deputy Provincial Secretary P. H. Moore, Esq., Farm Superintendent, Colony Farm, Essondale, B.C. W:T. Encl.